
Dear Planning Commission, 

 

Please accept the following input from Argus Farm Stop, regarding the proposed dispensary at 

1202 Packard. 

 

The proposed site plan would significantly impair Argus’ business operations and presents 

serious safety issues for our customers and other pedestrians and bikers.   

 

The site plan proposes that dispensary customers (up to 50 per hour according to the petitioner) 

would exit by cutting directly through our loading zone behind our building.  Keep in mind that 

Argus is an everyday farmers market, with approximately 200 producers selling through the 

store.  These producers deliver multiple times per week and we require full and continuous use 

of our loading zone.  We are not a store that has a single Sysco delivery; but rather receive 

100’s of deliveries each week from small farms and producers throughout the day.  It was for 

this reason that the easements that were granted to cross our property to 1202 Packard 

specifically excluded high volume vehicle traffic (see attached).  A plan in which 50 vehicles 

per hour cross the area behind our store will not work for Argus (1200 Packard), Toarmina’s 

(944 Dewey) or for the dispensary customers (1202 Packard).   

 

Given this reality, dispensary customers will be forced or tempted to leave via the Packard 

driveway.  This will create a chaotic situation where cars are both entering and exiting from 

Packard, all taking place directly in the intersection of Packard and Wells.  Argus has outdoor 

displays of produce and flowers and the sidewalk is a busy area.  This site plan presents a 

significant safety risk by having high volume vehicle traffic in such close proximity to our 

pedestrian area.  Making matters worse, the 1202 driveway is narrow, with only 9.5 feet 

between our building and the dispensary.  This does not meet city code for a one-way driveway, 

let alone for a two way driveway.  The city code (section 5.19.10) requires retail one-way drives 

to be at least 10 feet wide, and two way driveways to be at least 18 feet wide.  That is not a safe 

plan.   

 

We request that this application not be approved until these operational impacts and safety risks 

are resolved.   

 

Bill Brinkerhoff 

Kathy Sample 

Argus Farm Stop 
 




















